
cupe37.ca

WINTER 2024

VOL. 24
ISSUE 1 Bios

Edition

Happy Holidays!

LOCAL 37

CUPE Local 37 
represents more 

than 3,000
members providing 
excellence in public 

service.

CUPE 37
Merchandise and 

SWAG:

inside
this issue:

President Message

Discounts

Bios

Holiday Message

Brawl at the Hall 2

Show your
Union pride

with CUPE 37
merchandise,

including hats, 
toques, t-shirts, 
etc., for CUPE 37 

Members.

All merchandise 
is available at the 
CUPE Local 37 

union hall.

To the CUPE 37 Membership

I am proud to announce that our recent contract ratification marks a 
significant milestone for our union. We have successfully negotiated one of 
the highest monetary agreements for municipal workers in the province. This 
achievement reflects countless hours of dedication, negotiation, and
unwavering commitment from your bargaining committee. Currently, we are 
also engaged in discussions across four active tables for our sub-units: 
the Canadian Rockies Public School Division, Vulcan, Irricana, and Canmore.
 
This success is a testament to the power of unity and the relentless spirit 
that defines our membership. Together, we have navigated challenges, stood 
firm in our principles, and emerged stronger. My commitment to the
ongoing rebuilding and rebranding of our union is a collective effort, and 
it’s inspiring to see our membership come together with such resolve and 
purpose.
 
It is an honour to represent you, and I am committed to upholding the 
highest standards as we move forward together to tackle three major
policies with the City of Calgary: discipline for lapsed qualifications
(provincial drivers’ licenses), SPI (suspension pending investigation), where 
hours pending investigation outcomes don’t count toward pay step
increases, and finally, a true David vs. Goliath battle—addressing the
attendance management policy.
 
With the support of the membership, I have recently graduated from 
Queens University now being certified in Labour Relations. This education 
has equipped me with the tools and insights to approach these challenges
strategically and advocate effectively on your behalf.

I also want to highlight that member participation
is at an all-time high, whether at family events,
celebrations, or, most importantly, in our voting
numbers. I extend my deepest gratitude to each
of you for your continued support and trust.
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your union
president. Together, we will continue building a
brighter future for all.

In solidarity, Matthew Sjogren

MATTHEW SJOGREN - President



Members benefit from exclusive discounts at specific stores and on certain products
as a perk of their membership. Participating retailers might offer these discounts both
in-store and online, allowing members to enjoy savings across a variety of
shopping experiences.

Discounts for CUPE 37 Members

McLEOD Law Offers Preferred Pricing
for Members

15% Savings for All
Optimum Wellness Centres’ Services

Save on Your Home, Auto, and Motorcycle
Insurance Premiums

Special Telus Discount
for Members

MS Bookeeping and Tax Services
for Members

15% Off for Members on
Regular Priced Items

SCHOLARSHIPS
Contact your local CUPE office to see if you’re eligible to 

receive any one of numerous scholarships available.

Shadow Tinting by XPEL
Call 403-999-8468 for your 15% discount



I am honoured to represent the membership of Local 37 as
your Vice President. Since joining in 2014, I have served in
various roles, including Shop Steward and Trustee. Our executive 
is dedicated to ensuring that you receive good wages, benefits, 
and pensions, along with effective representation. I encourage you 
to reach out with any questions or concerns. Thank you for
your continued support. Together, we can make a difference for 
all members.

BILL HANYCZ - Vice President

I am Dafydd Urquhart, dedicated to serving our city for 18 
years, including the last three as Recording Secretary,
where I ensure accurate documentation of our meetings. I
participate in the AMEC Committee and believe in teamwork to 
improve our Union. My commitment to public service drives my 
efforts to enhance our Union’s well-being. Outside of work, I 
connect with the community and enjoy sports. I welcome
discussions on strengthening our Union and believe every
voice matters.

DAFYDD URQUHART - Recording Secretary

Hello Everyone, it is an honour to serve as your Treasurer 
for Local 37. I have successfully navigated a forensic audit,
resulting in a clean financial bill of health overseen by CUPE 
National. By following good operating practices, we can 
strongly support our members and celebrate their
contributions through social functions. I am here to help. I 
shall continue to work and advocate for you. I appreciate the 
vital role you play in serving the public. Thank you all for 
your hard work!

ROBIN ORSULAK - Treasurer
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I have supported Local 37 for 30 years and have been on the Executive for the past 
three years. I am proud to be part of this dedicated team that prioritizes the workers’ 
best interests. With 30 years of experience in the Parks Department across various
positions, I currently serve as a Fleet Training Officer.

Mike Karastas - Executive-at-Large

I want to congratulate our bargaining team on a successful round of contract
negotiations that secure our financial future for the next three years, and I thank our 
membership for voting in full force — every vote truly matters. As your
Executive-At-Large, I am committed to our collective goals and the health of our Union, 
and I look forward to our general membership and committee meetings.

Bradley Wilson - Executive-at-Large

I started my career with the City of Calgary in 1989 and became a Shop Steward for 
CUPE 37 in 1996. I currently serve as Assistant Sergeant-at-Arms for CUPE Local 37 
and have held various leadership roles, including President of the Municipal Employees
Benefit Association. I also served six years on the Alberta Municipal Health and Safety 
Association’s Board of Directors.

Jody Sallans - Assistant Sergeant-at-Arms

I am honoured to serve as your Sergeant-at-Arms, listening to your concerns and being 
your voice. Since April 2008, I have worked in mobility for the City of Calgary and have 
held various union roles, including Trustee and Shop Steward. I chair the Social
Committee and participate in the Bylaw and Bargaining committees, and I look
forward to continuing to serve you, my brothers and sisters.

Marcello Manzoni - Sergeant-at-Arms

More Bios...

With over a decade in the Mobility department, I have applied my IT and computer
engineering background to help rebuild our union. I currently serve on the bargaining
and social committees and appreciate the members’ support as I strive to be an effective
executive member. Please feel free to reach out to me any time.

Mike Fischer - Assistant Sergeant-at-Arms



Warm holiday greetings from CUPE 37! As we celebrate this joyous season, we 
wish you all health, happiness, and the very best. Please remember to stay safe: 
enjoy the festivities responsibly, and don’t drink and drive.

Here’s to cherishing time with loved ones and creating
wonderful memories. Happy Holidays!

As a dedicated member of the Executive team at Local 37, I deeply appreciate the
ongoing support from our membership, which drives my commitment to continuous
learning and growth. This encouragement empowers me to enhance my skills and provide 
more effective support. Together, we strive to create a vibrant community that reflects 
the diverse needs of our members.

Ryan “Boombox” Bazar -  Executive-at-Large

I started my career with the City of Calgary in Roads as a Driver/Labourer in
November 2010 and have worked in various Districts, along with a Limited Term position 
in Business and Technology. With 24 years in the Telecommunications Industry, I managed 
Major Accounts and negotiated high-revenue contracts. Elected as Executive-at-Large 
in March 2024, I am committed to using my skills to support our union members, 
strengthen our organization, and advocate for our future.

Rodney Hrischuk - Executive-at-Large

More Bios...

I have worked for the City of Calgary for seven years. Though my time on the payroll is 
short, my family has served the City since 1953. I take great pride in my work as well 
as the people I work with from each and every department. I’ve got your back no matter 
what. Solidarity!

Sean Muraski -  Executive-at-Large

I have had nine years of service with Roads/Mobility, with experience in SNIC, spring 
clean-ups, bridges, and paving for over six years. I served as a trustee for Local 37 
and contributed actively as a member of the social committee, organizing events such as 
the Retirement Banquet, Stampede Breakfast, Brawl at the Hall, Christmas Open House,
and Kids’ Party. In 2023, I completed training in parliamentary procedures and public 
speaking and attended the Alberta CUPE Convention. In June 2024, I was elected as
Executive-at-Large for Local 37.

Patrick Urquhart - Executive-at-Large



On a typical day in Alberta, between the Elbow
and Bow Rivers in Southeast Calgary, CUPE 37
Hall is bustling with some of the prairies’
hardest workers. However, once a year
during the Calgary Stampede, the scene
behind the Hall transforms. A group of
determined muscle heads gather to
fiercely compete against each other in
the art of wrestling, sometimes by any
means necessary.

On July 13th, 2024, Brawl at the Hall 2
kicked off with great food trucks, cold
beer, and of course, some intense Calgary
summer heat. The crowd was teaming in
vintage style wrestling shirts resembling
the iconic swag of the greats. The event
featured too many matches to name, but
it sure delivered an unforgettable
experience.

Stars like Kid Chocolate, Mo Jabari,
Crude Oil Cody Mac, Dynamite Kid,
Tommy Billington, Steve Styles, and
Ava Lawless took to the stage. The line-up included Steve Wild
versus Stormy MacLeod and Moondog Manson wielding his
barbed wire bat, along with many other impressive contenders.
It was definitely a Hall in the front and wrestling in the back.

The gladiators at certain times spent more energy beating on
each other outside the ring. At one point a gathering of small
children formed some kind of fan-mob and chased the action
from one end of the lot to the next just to see some sweaty
pros kick the snot out of each other up close and personal. 

This event did not disappoint. And to top it all off, amongst
the ever expanding cost of entertainment across the city during
the Stampede run, this party was free. Yes, free. So next year,
grab the kidlets, bring some suntan lotion and head to the
Brawl at the hall for the best free show in the city.   

Crude Oil Cody Mac Flexing his Winnings
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